TRI-COUNTY CONEWAGO CREEK ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP MEETING JANUARY 27, 2010

MINUTES

I. Welcome and Call to Order

II. Financial Report

No report; Treasurer not present

III. Election of Directors and Officers

Tom Murray, Mike McKinne and Ben Simmons were re-elected to another term on the Board of Directors. John Hertzler was also elected to the Board. This is his first term.

Officers were re-elected to another term as follows: Matt Royer, President Larry Coble, Vice-President Hal Royer, Treasurer

IV. Projects Updates

a. Hershey Meadows

Construction was completed this fall. We are pursuing potential for CREP on the project to plant a forest buffer.

b. Wenger Buffer

We continue to help with maintenance on the site. Early spring, we will need to straighten tree tubes and replace stakes before the growing season.

c. Conewago Initiative

Grant was awarded to Penn State last year to fund this partnership effort. Penn State held a watershed tour last fall. Matt, Hal, and Mike helped host. Showed them the Hershey Meadows site as well as the Wenger Buffer. Conewago Initiative project advisory team will begin meeting on a regular basis in 2010. This should result in significantly more funding and attention for the Conewago watershed.

V. Priorities/Projects 2010

The following were discussed as potential priorities and projects in 2010:

- Hershey Meadows live staking
- Native tree nursery

• Earth Day at Aberdeen

VI.

Next Meeting
February 24 at 7:00 pm, Conewago Township Building

Tri-County Conewago Creek Association

Board of Directors and Officers

2010

Name (Officer)	Term Expires	
Ben Simmons	2012	
Mike McKinne	2012	
Tom Murray	2012	
John Hertzler	2012	
Tim Hoover	2011	
Bob Censier	2011	
Larry Coble (Vice President)	2011	
Stephanie Eisenbise	2010	
Matt Royer (President)	2010	
Hal Royer (Treasurer)	2010	